St Nicolas', Tower Captain's report, 2016
Ringing for both Sunday services and for practices has been well supported this year.  Sarah Barnes' first year as ringing master has been a great success in expanding our repertoire of methods.
In addition to our normal ringing we rang for the Mayor's Carol Service and for the Passion Play, both in the Market Square.  We also hosted the Branch practice in September.
We have finally identified a contractor to paint the bell frame.  The work is due to be carried out some time in August.  Prior to painting, the frame will be grit blasted so we will need to remove the wheels, sliders and pulleys before they start work.  I anticipate that the bells will be out of action for two Sundays.
Hugh Bishop  
